	Minutes of the Burngreave Business Forum (BBF) Meeting No. 7

Held on Tuesday 11th January, 6:00 pm – 9:30 pm

At Spectrum Centre – 105 Brunswick Road - Sheffield

Present:

Francis Feeley
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services
(Chair)
Diz Feeley
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services
Amanda Wells
Stress Solutions

Janice Young
Young’s Criminal Defence Service

Pete Handy
All Equip UK 

Lee Furness
Time For You 

David Havard
New Roots Café 

John Vincent
Burngreave Ashram

Sufian Abdullah
Defence Group

Chris Graham
Defence Group 

John Barber
Business in the Community 

Saghir Ahmed
Business Champion 

Thomas Coldron
BNDfC 

Nigel Ramsey
Spirit Hill Wines

R Gordon
Spirit Hill Wines 

Nellie Ramsey
Nellie’s Sandwiches

Andrew Martin
Nellie’s Sandwiches

1.0      WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION            
Francis Feeley welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were given.


	

	2.0 
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from the following people:   

Adrian Lane
121 IT Services

Rose Ardron
BNDfC

Geoffrey Myers
Ellesmere Bakery

Lydia Lowman
Lowman and Lowman

Mr & Mrs Trickett
Pop-In Fish & Chips

Ann Stewart
Lloydie’s Fitness Centre

Mr & Mrs Nandra
Ellesmere Road Post Office

Wayne Curtis
Curtis Motor Accessories

S M Hussein
Eastern Orbit


	

	3.0
MATTERS ARISING / ACTION POINTS FROM LAST MEETING

A list of action points from the previous meeting with the responses from the individuals concerned was presented. This list is enclosed with these minutes. John Barber highlighted a couple of points for further comment.

Action point 5.6 – John Barber asked that all members could help the Business Support Team by alerting them to any new businesses that open in the area.

Action point 6.3 – A summary of the Local Economic Development Strategy (LEDS) report was distributed in the meeting. Amanda Wells gave feedback from a Partnership Board meeting at which this report was presented and said that the consultant, John Trinnaman, had assured her that feedback had been taken account of in the report. 

John Barber also mentioned that the current phase of the Supporting Business project is due to finish in March and proposals are currently being prepared for a second phase to continue the project. The LEDS report was valuable for drawing up these proposals.

Action point 5.9 – The idea of the letter to the Star asking for more positive reporting has been put on hold until we see how the Business and Enterprise event on January 18th is reported.


	All



	4.0
UPDATE ON MASTERPLAN
Saghir Ahmed gave an update. Following the last meeting held by the Forum to discuss the Spital Hill masterplan, the council have agreed to hold one-to-one consultations so that each individual is fully informed about the effects of the masterplan on their business. These are taking place in the week commencing Monday 17th. Representatives of the planning department have given times when they are available for consultation and letters have been sent out inviting people to book one hour time slots in that week.

Lee Furness made the point that one-to-one consultations have limited value in finding the views of the whole business community. There needs to be a group response. Saghir remarked that the one to one sessions will provide people with the information they need about how they are affected which will then enable an informed debate in a group session to be arranged afterwards. 

John Vincent suggested taking one of the evening time slots for a group to meet with the council representatives to establish a way for the process to move forward. This does not need to wait until the one-to-one sessions are finished as it will be to discuss the process rather than the plan itself. It was agreed that a meeting will be arranged for 5.30pm to 7.30pm on Thursday 20th January. Representatives of each block affected and various business sectors will be invited to be part of the working group. This group will report back to the Forum meeting on Tuesday 1st Feb 2005.

John Vincent then read from the minutes of the Nov 30th meeting on the masterplan at which David Shepherd, Sheffield Council Housing Service Manager, had said that they would improve the consultation process and mentioned the possibility of doing block-by-block consultation. It was also minuted that further discussion would take place at the BNDfC Partnership Board but in the event this did not take place due to it being a short meeting. Dr Vincent had spoken to John Clark at the meeting who had agreed to contact David Shepherd to discuss the process. We need to find out what came of this.

Also at the Partnership Board meeting, John Vincent spoke to Joanne Roney of Sheffield City Council, asking about the process which is now going to be followed for consultation and planning. What should be happening is that the planners, business, residents and New Deal should be working together on an alternative plan.

Pete Handy remarked that so far we have just been objecting to the plans without suggesting solutions.

Amanda Wells agreed that individual businesses need information. There will be a number of issues that are raised by many people and the Forum needs to look at these. The Forum also needs to promote consultation with residents.

David Havard remarked that Spital Hill Local Voice is getting residents involved. They have a petition underway which has 600 signatures so far. A proper questionnaire needs to be arranged to find people’s views. He also gave the opinion that the Business Forum could call together groups of businesses most affected – e.g. bring grocers together to discuss alternatives to the supermarket.

Amanda Wells stated that the Business Forum cannot support Local Voice without knowing their position. Also, all the responses to the various consultation exercises must be somewhere. Can the council provide us with data on what the responses were?


	Working Group

	5.0 BUSINESS AND ENTERPRISE EVENT AND BUSINESS AWARDS
John Barber encouraged all Forum members to attend the event which is taking place on Tuesday January 18th.


	

	6.0   PRESENTATION FROM DEFENCE SECURITY SERVICES
Saghir Ahmed gave some background. In the last few meetings, issues have been raised with regard to shutters fitted by Defence Group under the security grants scheme. The issues have been about all out fees for repairs and the time taken for engineers to come as businesses had to remain closed when shutters refused to open. Defence have recently done a survey of the shutters they have fitted in the area.

Sufian Abdullah of Defence Group then gave his presentation. He apologised if anyone has experienced problems with their shutters.  Defence is a small business employing around 25 people. Having done their survey they found that out of 100 products installed around Spital Hill, 6 had experienced problems. As shutters have moving parts and are external they do sometimes fail. 

10% of the business turnover is through service repair, which is less than most businesses. All of their competitors in the shutter installation market either charge for call outs or do not do call outs. The company does not make a profit from call outs. The money goes to the engineers who are on call.

About half the problems with shutters are the result of either vandalism or operator error. Most of the problems with operator error are experienced in the first 3 months.

The specific case of the problem with the shutters at Nellie’s involved an equipment failure where the manual over-ride had broken but also a window had been left open.

As they have confidence in their product, Defence have no problem with extending the warranty for a further year for all shutters provided under the security grants scheme.

Two specific cases were then brought up with regard to customer service failures. Mr Gordon of Spital Hill Plaza said that there had been a problem with the shutters on one of the units in the plaza and there had been a very slow response from Defence. Sufian Abdullah replied that all calls are logged so he can find out what happened in this case.

Janice Young also had a problem when a call to Defence about a shutter problem was not logged. She remarked however that when Defence responded to this failure they dealt with the problem and waived the call out charge.

Some businesses have reported being unhappy that the shutters which were provided for free are now incurring costs through call out fees for repair. Francis Feeley suggested that future grant schemes take potential maintenance charges into account rather than just providing fitting costs.

A discussion was begun between Mr Abdullah and Nellie Ramsey and Andrew Martin regarding the shutters on Nellie’s Takeaway. It was agreed that they have a separate discussion about this specific case after the meeting.


	

	7.0 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Business Support Team Move

The Business Support Team is moving from its current location in Spartan House to the New Deal offices on Harleston Street. The move will take place at the end of January but Saghir will maintain a presence at Spartan House, spending two days a week there for meetings. The phone numbers and email addresses will remain the same.

Business Forum Membership Certificates

John Barber presented three possible designs for a Business Forum membership certificate. These were passed around the room and one was selected as the preferred option. These certificates will be issued to all members of the Forum in the near future.

Business Forum Newsletter

Amanda Wells asked when the next Business Forum newsletter and summary of events will be produced. Saghir Ahmed replied that the newsletter will be produced in the near future and a summary of events will be included in it.

Burngreave Advertiser Proposal

Amanda Wells proposed starting up a Burngreave Advertiser with local business advertising and asked if anyone was interested. Can this get funding from BNDfC? 

Francis Feeley mentioned something similar in Shannon in Ireland, which works very well.  This is just an A4 sheet with advertising and some local news or gossip.

BNDfC Projects

John Vincent proposed that Joice Richards, BNDfC Environment Theme Manager, be invited to a future meeting to give presentations on three major projects; Vestry Hall, Sorby House and the public realm works. These presentations were shown to the Partnership Board meeting in December.

Structure of Business Forum 

There are a number of things to discuss with regard to the structure and organisation of the Business Forum. Francis Feeley proposed having this as an agenda item for the meeting on March 1st. The meeting on Feb 1st is devoted mainly to the masterplan but we need to ensure that other issues are not neglected. It was proposed that every second meeting should have ‘Business of the Forum’ as the first agenda item. Specific issues such as the masterplan can be discussed at these meetings but only after the Forum business has been dealt with. These issues can be given priority at the meetings in between.


	SA



	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that Business Forum committee meetings will now take place on the first Tuesday of every month.

Next meeting:
Tuesday 1st February




6.00pm – 8.00 pm




BNDfC Offices, Speedicut Works, Harleston Street


	


	Meeting 7 Action Points for Next Meeting

5.2 John Barber to report on Irwin Mitchell’s legal opinion of draft constitution.

Response: Still waiting on a representative from Irwin Mitchell’s to contact either Saghir or John. 

5.6 Standard letter introducing the Forum to new businesses in the area is to be drafted.

Response: Draft letter produced.
5.9 A letter to the Star is to be drafted requesting more balanced reporting of the area.

Response: This has been put on hold until we see the reporting generated by the business and enterprise event
6.1 Business Support Team to investigate setting up a business watch scheme for the area.

6.4 Representative of council rates board to be invited to a future meeting.

7.1 All Forum members to inform business support team of any new businesses in the area which they become aware of.

7.2 A working group is to be formed to represent the Forum in meetings with the council planners to discuss the Spital Hill masterplan. A meeting will take place on 20th January and the group will report back to the Forum on 1st February.

7.3 Joice Richards is to be contacted to arrange for the presentation on the public realm works to be shown to the Forum.
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